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APPENDIX A: SUMMARY OF PUBLIC INPUT

P 

A.2	 Map Markup Summary

Citizens drew their recommendations on provided maps for sidewalk improvements, new 
sidewalk and greenways, and improved intersections.  Recommendations heard regularly 
included providing sidewalks around schools and Downtown, and improving crosswalks 
around schools and the Downtown area where heavy traffic can be found in Graham.  
Specific sidewalk recommendations also included improvements along Main St., Elm St., 

                                                                                                             A.1    Overview

    ublic input was gathered by different methods throughout the planning process.  Public 
workshops, public comment forms, and steering committee meetings formed the core of the 
public input strategy.  Two public workshops were held, with the first held in October 2005 
and the second in April 2006.  The initial public workshop informed the public about the 
pedestrian planning process and was held to gather initial input and recommendations.  The 
second public workshop presented the preliminary pedestrian network to the public in order to 
receive feedback.  Public input was taken in the form of map markups, written comments, and 
discussion between citizens, City of Graham staff, and Greenways, Incorporated consultants.    

Citizens markup maps with City staff during the October 
2005 public workshop. 
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Town Branch Rd., Ivey Rd., and Rogers Rd.  Improvements to existing sidewalk were 
recommended along N. Main St. and Maple St.  Intersection/crosswalk improvements 
were recommended along every major corner around the City square.  These comments 
and all other suggestions were taken into account when developing the comprehensive 
recommended pedestrian network.  

A.3	 Public Comment Form Summary

Two types of public comment forms were distributed throughout the planning process.  
One comment form asked specific questions about walking frequency, factors determining 
the decision to walk, ranking of important pedestrian issues, and funding options.  This 
was available at the public workshops.  The other was a walkability checklist which 
asked participants to describe specific conditions along a walking route of choice.  The 
walkability checklist was available to public workshop participants and was also sent to 
citizens of Graham in their water bill/newsletter mailing.  A total of 40 comment forms 
were filled out and provided both general and specific recommendations for the City of 
Graham.  

Generally, citizens who filled out comment forms recommended sidewalks in various 
locations along with crossing improvements.  The most common concern was a lack of 
a connected sidewalk network.  Other comments included a need for more sidewalks 

Marked-up map from October 2005 public workshop.
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around schools, improved crosswalks (especially along Main St.), reduced speed limits 
for automobile traffic, and made notice of heavy automobile traffic and narrow sidewalks.  
Walkability checklists commonly showed that persons walking their normal routes had 
some positive and negative feelings about their overall walking experience.  A connected 
network, without gaps and with safer crossings, would make their entire walk more safe 
and comfortable.  

Front page of the Walkability Checklist. 
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Back page of the Walkability Checklist. 
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Front page of public comment form. 
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Back page of public comment form. 


